BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Monday 24 April 2006 at 7.15 p.m. at 22 OxClose Avenue

Present: Dorothy Astle (Chair), Ruth Darrall, Stephen George, John Pritchett, Peter Smithson, Peter Stubbs, Fiona Vallely, Rachel Wilson.

1.  Apologies

Tony Smith.

2. Minutes of the Meetings on 9 January 2006 and 6 March 2006

The Minutes of the meeting on 9 January were formally adopted. The Minutes of the meeting on 6 March were accepted as a correct record. 

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes

Minute 3. Re previous Minute 4 (d). A meeting between the Highways Department, Dorothy Astle and Peter Stubbs had taken place on 23 March to discuss safety of the pedestrian crossings, and improvements had been agreed in lighting and signing.

Minute 6. Fiona Vallely reported that a request for contributions to the Old School Field had been included in the Sir Harold Jackson School Parents’ Association Newsletter.

Minute 7. Stephen George reported that the request for a ‘Welcome to Bradway’ sign had been accepted by the South West Area Panel.

Minute 8 (b). Stephen George reported that outline planning permission had been granted for the Pre-School Nursery building at SHJ School. Various conditions had been specified for full planning permission, including a limit on the number of children attending to a maximum of 30, protection for existing trees and hedgerows, the requirement for a full landscaping plan, and for detailed plans for car and bicycle parking. 

Minute 8 (c). Dorothy Astle reported that she had attended the appeal hearing for 218 Twentywell Lane. The outcome of the hearing was still awaited.

Minute 8 (d). Peter Stubbs reported on the Sheffield Development Framework City Conference that he had attended on behalf of BAG. He had subsequently prepared and sent BAG’s responses to the Preferred Options for the Core Strategy and to the Emerging Options for "City Policies", "City Sites" and the "Proposals Map".
Minute 10. Dorothy Astle reported that John Behagg of the Beauchief Environment Group had agreed to give an illustrated talk on the work of the BEG at the Open Meeting on 9 May.

4. Chairwoman’s Report

(a) Dorothy Astle reported that she would soon be holding discussions with the Council on how to spend the money raised for the development of the Old School Field. There was a further grant application outstanding for which a decision was expected on 3 May.

(b) The entrance to the Field had become very muddy. Peter Smithson said that in his view it would need hardcore and gravel to address the problem, and that the whole field really needed better drainage. Dorothy said that she would raise this with the Council.

(c) Dorothy thanked Peter Stubbs for doing the temporary sign welcoming people to the Field.

5. Treasurer’s Report

An “Awards for All” grant from the Lottery Fund of £4710 had been received for the development of the Old School Field, and £326 in membership fees and £382 in donations had been collected.

6. Membership and Subscriptions

John Pritchett reported that 199 members had joined or renewed. There were 80 previous members who had not renewed. It was agreed to take out reminder letters. 

Action: Membership Secretary to prepare letters; Committee members to deliver them.

7. Correspondence and Communications

(a) Some local residents had contacted Dorothy Astle to express concern at the numbers of heavy lorries still using Bradway Road despite the HGV ban through Holmesfield. It was agreed to liaise with the Holmesfield Village Society on this.

Action: Secretary to write to Holmesfield Village Society. 

(b) Stephen George had received a request from Andrea Peers, South-West Area Panel Co-ordinator, for feedback on the format of the meeting on 7 March. Members of the Committee had received different reactions from local residents. Some had welcomed the opportunity to speak informally with officials from different agencies. Others had been disappointed that there was no formal meeting.

Action: Secretary to write to Andrea Peers to express these views.

8. Planning Matters

An application by the Moorview Golf Centre for the construction of a  44-bay two-storey driving range was discussed. It was agreed to request safeguards against light pollution from the raising of the height of the range, and against golf balls clearing the rear boundary fence and thus forming a safety hazard for users of the public right of way.

Action: Secretary to write expressing these concerns before the deadline of 28 April.

9. Environmental Issues

(a) Concern was expressed about the deteriorating quality of the road surfaces in the area, particularly on Twentywell Lane, Twentywell Road and in the vicinity of Tinker‘s Corner. 

Action: Secretary to write to local Councillors.

(b) It was noted that weeds were coming through the footpaths that had recently been resurfaced.

(c) Several roadside trees had recently been removed, and concern was expressed that this was changing the appearance and character of the area. 

Action: Secretary to write to Highways Department on both (b) and (c).

(d) The problem was discussed of cars that parked on footpaths causing an obstruction, or on grass verges causing damage. A note to be put on the windscreens of cars was suggested.

Action: Secretary to check with police.

(e) It was noted that there was a quantity of rubbish just behind the fence of the Moorview golf driving range, which was clearly visible from the public footpath. Stephen George reported that Beauchief Environment Group had already brought this to the attention of Environmental Services, who had no statutory powers where the tipping was on private land unless it constituted an environmental hazard.

Action: Secretary to check with Environmental Services.

(f) It was agreed to hold a litter pick on 13 May in the Wollaton / Longford area.

10. Off-Road Motorbikes

Stephen George reported on new initiatives by Sheffield City Council and the police to tackle this issue across the whole of Sheffield. He emphasised the importance of members of the public continuing to report incidents of off-road motorbikes being ridden illegally by calling 2202020. 

12. Date and Time of Next Meeting

Open Meeting 9 May at 7.30 p.m. 
Committee meeting: 26 June at 7.15 p.m.

The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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